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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

On Tuesday 21 January 2025 during a routine inspection, we found water damage in the 
Library Building at Nords Wharf Public School. The damaged was caused from a broken pipe. 

Work to repair the damage started that afternoon and is expected to be finished in early 
March. We are working closely with contractors to finish this work as soon as possible.  

Work includes: 

• removing flooring and wall sheets 

• removing and replacing the library staff kitchen  

• installing and painting new wall sheets  

• installing new carpet tiles. 

When students return on 6 February 2025 the Library Building will be out of bounds for 
students and staff while work is being finished. 

All library lessons and out of school hours (OOSH) care will be relocated to the first 
demountable east of Building G until work is finished.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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